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President’s Message 

 
By now most of our members are aware that the State Legislators finally 
passed legislation that supposedly “fixed” the PSERS and SERS pension 
problems. Governor Tom Wolf signed into law Senate Bill One in early June. 

For you out-of-state members, this may be news. It should be noted that PASR opposed that Bill 
because of the potential for long-term financial damage to PSERS and SERS. In addition, it 
does not address the issue of the unfunded liability of the two pension funds. This liability to a 
large extent has been created by the Legislators practice of underfunding the pension funds for 
decades. Keep in mind that EVERY YEAR the active annuitants continued to contribute their full 
obligation to the pension funds. See the Summer 2017 PASR State Newsletter for more details. 
 
Your Executive Board continues to function in a variety of venues. Members of the Board work 
to recruit new members for the State and Local organization. We talk to potential members, stuff 
and mail information to new retirees. We have learned that you are our most effective recruiters. 
Talk to your former associates about PASR membership. There are many social and financial 
benefits with PASR State and local membership.  
 
We have repeatedly asked for interested members to “step up” and join the Executive Board. 
We cannot continue to function with a dwindling Executive Board. We meet at the Intermediate 
Unit Building located at 2 W. Lafayette Street, Norristown, PA 19380 on the second Wednesday 
of each month (no meetings in July and August). Our meetings are scheduled from 9:30 am to 
11:30 am. There is ample off-street parking free of charge. We will not meet in October 2017 
due to the State Convention, and our general membership meetings are in May and November 
at the William Penn Inn. Details on this next luncheon meeting are on page 4 of this newsletter.  
 
Thank you for considering joining the Executive Board. See you all at the William Penn Inn on 
November 2.  
 
 

John Worthington, President 
Montgomery County PASR 

 

http://www.pasr.org
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JOHN DILLON AWARD 
 

The John Dlllon Award was developed by PASR to 
recognize individuals who gave extraordinary service 
to the organization. Evelyn Reese has gone the extra 
mile for PASR since the day she first joined in 1996. 
She has stuffed envelopes, arranged RECREO activi-
ties and served as a contributing member of numerous 
committees—Social Service Memorial Honor Fund, 

Convention Planning, Public Relations, and Membership. She  has chaired Public Rela-
tions, RECREO and Education Support. Evie was Montgomery County Chapter President 
in 2004-2006 and 2014-2016.  
 
At the Region level, Evie chaired the Membership Committee 2006-2009. At the State level, 
she has been a presenter at state conventions, chaired the L/PEC Committee 2010-2013, 
and is currently chairperson of the Community Service Committee. 
 
Evelyn willingly opens her home to PASR activities. She is able to find answers to any 
questions related to PASR activities past and present. She is a faithful servant and leader. 
 
Thank you Evie for all you have done for the members of PASR. 

PATRICIA M. KELLY 
 

Patricia M. (Pat) Kelly joined the Montgomery County Chapter of 
the Pennsylvania Association of School Retirees soon after she 
retired as a teacher in the Philadelphia School System.  From 
the beginning, she was active in the activities of the organiza-
tion. It wasn't long before Pat's leadership skills were recognized 
and she served as chapter president from 1997-1998. Following 
her term as president she took on the responsibility of chapter 
community service chairman.  She served in that capacity for a 
number of years, selecting Volunteers of the Year and guiding 
the chapter in its service to the community . She faithfully at-

tended chapter board meetings, served as a delegate to state conventions and was a regular 
participant in chapter and state trips.  
 
Pat enjoyed meeting the members of PASR. She was always smiling and gracious as she 
greeted old friends and new acquaintances at chapter luncheons. 
 
 Pat passed away recently.  She was our colleague, our friend and a tireless worker for school 
retirees. Her generous spirit and her commitment to serving the members of PASR will be re-

membered.  
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PENNSYLVANIA ASSOCIATION OF SCHOOL RETIREES 
MONTGOMERY COUNTY CHAPTER 

 

FALL LUNCHEON THURSDAY, NOVEMBER 2, 2017 
 

WILLIAM PENN INN 

ROUTE 202 and SUMNEYTOWN PIKE, GWYNEDD, PA 
 

SOCIAL TIME 11:30 – 12.00; LUNCH SERVED AT 12:15 
 

Menu 
 

House Salad with creamy tarragon dressing 

Chicken Marsala served with mushrooms in a Marsala wine sauce 

Fillet of Tilapia served with a lemon brown butter sauce, almonds and chives 

Buttermilk Mashed Potatoes 

Julienne Vegetables Medley 

Rolls and Whipped Butter 

Coffee, Tea, Decaffeinated Coffee 

Fresh Fruit Cobbler: Peaches and blueberries topped with a shortbread streusel 

served with whipped cream and mint sprigs 

 

PROGRAM: 
 

ñThe Man of 5000 Songsò 
 

George Sinkler will entertain us with his piano playing and sing-along music! 

 

Please participate in our PASR Community Service Project 

Bring a can or packaged food item to the luncheon! 
 

DETACH HERE AND MAIL WITH CHECK FOR $31.00 BY MONDAY. OCTOBER 28, 2017 

 

NAME(S)_____________________________PHONE #_________________________ 

ADDRESS:_________________________________________________________ 

EMAIL ADDRESS          

  

MENU CHOICE: CHICKEN_________________ TILAPIA__________________ 

SEND CHECK MADE OUT TO PASR-MCC FOR $31.00 per person TO: 

TONY STRAKA - 712 LAWRENCE LANE, AMBLER, PA 19002 



PASR Montgomery county 

Newsletter FALL 2017             4 

 
JOIN US FOR A DELIGHTFUL AFTERNOON 

AT OUR NOVEMBER 2 LUNCHEON 
 
George Sinkler is one of the rare local musicians who makes his complete living playing live 

music.  He has been performing full time in the Delaware Valley for 35 years.  

 

Sinkler is a fine pianist/vocalist with a wide range of styles.  He has been called "The Man of 

5000 Songs".  "I take it as a challenge to learn the songs I need for each situation that comes up.  

So at this point I can do an entire evening of Broadway, Pop, Rock, sing-a-long or jazz...or an 

hour of French, Irish, Patriotic, Oscar winners, Gershwin, Porter, Billy Joel...well, you get the 

point," he says.  His diversity is remarkable.  You could see him at five different places in one 

week and barely hear him repeat one song, all in a style that is warm, spontaneous and fun. 

 

Please plan to join us on November 2 as George Sinkler leads us on the piano, with his fun lov-

ing baritone, in a sing-a-long of the songs many of us grew up with. 

MEET OUR MEMBER  

 
Joyce Cooper was educated in the Philadelphia Public School System and was 

chosen to be the first exchange student of West Philadelphia High School. She 
spent one school year in France and lived in Crépy-en-Valois 40 miles north of 

Paris. At that time Joyce spoke French fluently. Later in life she enjoyed studying 

and learning Spanish. 
 

Joyce began her teaching career with the Philadelphia Get Set Preschool Program.  
After receiving her teaching degree from Penn State University, she taught for thirty years in the Wissahickon 

School District teaching from kindergarten to fifth grades. For many years Joyce wrote and produced assem-

blies and Black History programs for her students. She always performed and sang in them as well. 
 

After retiring Joyce worked for six years as the G.E.D. Examiner at District 1199C Training and Upgrading 

Fund where she helped many achieve their high school diplomas. She also continued her own love of learning 

and spent ten years studying the Bible. Joyce earned a Doctor of Theology from Jameson School of Theology 
and also received her Ministerial License as Teacher of the Bible. She now works with the Daystar Disciples 

Bible Study at White Rock Baptist Church one day a week  where she also teaches Sunday School every sec-

ond Sunday and sings in the Church Chapel Choir.  She is continuing her biblical studies and is currently im-

mersed in an introduction to Greek. 
 

Once retired Joyce set out to see the world.  She has traveled up and down the East Coast and has visited fam-

ily throughout the United States. With her brother, John, as a traveling companion, Joyce began traveling 

abroad.  She has gone to Canada, China, Dubai, Greece and several Greek Islands, India, Istanbul and several 
Islands of Turkey, Italy, Mexico, Portugal and the Azores Islands. 

 

 Early in life Joyce nicknamed herself "Joy" and she has tried to bring that to those around her. She says that 
she enjoys life, values family and friends and has always found joy in one classroom or another.  She sums it 

all up as follows, "When I sit down and look over my life, I  know that I have been truly blessed." 
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COMMUNITY SERVICE 

Dear Members, 
 

Many of you participate in a variety of charitable activities. Needless to say in many instances your 
work is of a personal nature and you do not seek any accolades. That being said you need to be 
aware that PASR is involved in a variety of efforts to demonstrate to the public that retired school 
employees continue to contribute to the public good without any financial incentives. Our efforts in 
this regard are designed to heighten public awareness that many of our members continue their life-
long efforts to improve our society.  Our Food Pantry project is continuing this year. Your contribu-
tion can be brought to the luncheon. /  

     Joseph Mennen, Chairperson 

LEGISLATIVE COMMITTEE REPORT 
 

It is with a very heavy heart that I prepare this column. The passage of SB1 was signed into law by 
Governor Wolf on June 12,2017.This bill has a negative impact on the PSERS fund and on any 
COLA we would hope to obtain. 
 

We were not informed of the bill’s progress until it had been passed by the Senate and was sched-
uled for a vote by the House the very next day. 
 

HB 1513 is proposed, with the caveat that only those who did not receive act 9 benefits or take a 
lump sum at retirement could receive a COLA. 
 

Additionally, we have not received a list of Senators or Representatives who voted for/against SB1. 
A very sad state of affairs!  

Barbara D’Onofrio, Chairperson 

The following was received too late for the last issue’s remembrances of the late Marian Garrison. 
We include it now as a tribute for her many contributions to our organization and its members: 
 

I think of Marian Garrison when I hear PASRôs mission statement, ñTo serve others in need 
and help one another enjoy retirement.ò She did it all, whatever the organization needed, from 
the county through the region and state levels. She was at the forefront of our very serious 
and important legislative battles to secure cost-of-living adjustments for PASRôs elder mem-
bers, and twice led delegations of her colleagues from Montgomery County to the steps of the 
Capitol to protest the raids on the retirement fund.  She donned funny hats and costumes to 
make people smile at the chapter luncheons, RECREO events, and statewide annual conven-
tions that she helped organize.  She did it all with a smile on her face and nary a complaint.  
She was an inspiration to all and, I am proud to say, my friend.    Richard Rowland 

Past Executive Director, PASR 

OPPORTUNITY FOR OUR MEMBERS 
 

IMMACULATA UNIVERSITY LIFELONG LEARNING INSTITUTE encourages adults 50+ 

in southeastern Pennsylvania to cultivate their knowledge and enrich their lives. 
Members enjoy access to daily classes, social gatherings, special interest groups 
and travel opportunities. Courses are peer taught with no entrance requirements, 
tests, or grades. Explore art, health and wellness, current events, history, literature, 
music and more in a relaxed environment on the Immaculata University's campus in 
Malvern. There is also a weekly Wednesday Lunch Time Speakers series featuring 
local authors, artists and scholars. For additional information, call: 484-323-3238 or email: 
LLI@immaculata.edu  

mailto:LLI@immaculata.edu
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With sadness, we note that we have recently been notified of the passing of our col-
leagues from PASR, Montgomery County Chapter: 

J. Donald Baker 
James P. Barbaretta 
Alfred L. Brodhag 
Elizabeth H. Byers 
Sharyn Clouson 
Joseph P. Dinkins 
John H. Dodds 
Dorothy B. Dreby 
H. Hope Dyer 
Joseph E. Epifanio 
Elaine Y. Ford 

Pauline P. Foster 
Ruth E. Fretz-Rehak 
Joan T. Fritz 
Jane S. Haines 
Frances M. Hall 
Patricia M. Kelly 
Thelma O. Kemplin 
Dorothy H. Kinsler 
Marjorie M. Laveson 
Jane J. Martin 

Joseph A. Piccirilli 
Jane B. Reifsnyder 
John V. Reilly, Jr. 
Kathryn J. Rivers 
Gertrude Seal 
Joseph J. Shumock 
Austin I. Snyder 
Paul F. Snyder 
Mary T. Storey 
Robert W. Thompson 
Geraldine T. Voss 

MONTGOMERY COUNTY PASR 2017 SCHOLARSHIP RECIPIENT 
 

Lauren Alcindor entered Upper Perkiomen High School halfway through her 
ninth grade year when her family moved from the East Stroudsburg area. Her 
mother is a teacher in the Philadelphia School District.. She immediately ad-
justed to her new surroundings and excelled in every aspect of school life. 
 

 Lauren played clarinet in the Marching Band, tutored fellow students, partici-
pated in the School Play, was a member of the Honor Society and President 
of the Leo Club. She enrolled in most if not all of the AP courses offered, ex-
celled in Creative Writing and completed five years of Spanish.  Lauren was 

chosen a QuestBridge and Lenfest Scholar, both highly competitive honors given only to students in 
the top 5% of their class who demonstrate a financial need. She applied to most if not all the Ivy 
League Schools and the smaller Liberal Arts Schools along the main line area of Philadelphia.  She 
was accepted at every school and is now loving her college life at Columbia University as she pre-
pares to become a teacher and/or author.  Remember the name Lauren Alcindor; you will be hearing 
from this lovely young lady. She is destined to make this world a better place!  
 

Lauren is pictured above with Mary Fenstemacher, Chair of the Education Support Committeel 

 

Reservation Forms are on Page 7 of this newsletter 
There are no refunds for cancellation for a ticketed trip received  after the deadline date 

 

SIGHT AND SOUND ñMIRACLE OF CHRISTMASò Thursday, November 30, 2017. Travel 
to the Millennium Theater in Lancaster to see a stirring, inspiring stage show of the Christmas 
Story; meal at Shady Maple (on your own).  Coach times: Franconia,10 AM-7:30 PM; Mont-
gomeryville,10:30 AM-7 PM. $87 per person. Reservation deadline, Friday, October 27. 

 
 

CAMELOTðACT II PLAYHOUSE, AMBLER. JUNE 10, 2018. Come with us to the 

Act II Playhouse in downtown Ambler for a matinee performance of the Broadway clas-
sic, Camelot, the romantic tale of King Arthur, Guinevere, Lancelot and the King of the 
Round Table.  Show time is 2:00 PM on Sunday, June 10, 2018. 
 
This is a drive yourself trip.  For those who would like to join us for dinner (on your own) 
at Spring House Tavern after the play, please check that item on your reservation form on 

page 7.  Cost for the play is $40 per person.  Reservation deadline is Friday, June 8, 2018. 
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RESERVATION FOR MIRACLE OF CHRISTMAS  
Thursday, November 30, 2017ðReservation Due: Friday, October 27 

 

 
NAME             TELEPHONE  ______ 
 

ADDRESS            
 

EMAIL      GUESTS’ NAMES     
 

Will board Hagey Coach at (Circle one): Franconia     Montgomeryville 
 

Send check for $87 per person payable to PASR Montco to: 
 
 

Elise Pancio, 707 Sunnyside Avenue, Audubon, PA 19403 

    PASR 
  MONTGOMERY COUNTY CHAPTER 
      NEW MEMBERS 
 
 

 

RESERVATION FOR CAMELOT 
ACT II PLAYHOUSE, AMBLER  

SUNDAY, JUNE 10, 2018- Reservation Due: Friday, June 8, 2018 
 

 
NAME             TELEPHONE  ______ 
 
ADDRESS            
 

EMAIL      GUESTS’ NAMES     
 
Dinner Reservations (circle one):  YES (Number of guests)  ‘ NO  
This is a drive yourself trip. 
 

Send check for $40 per person payable to PASR Montco to: 

 
Evelyn Reese, 1708 Supplee Road, Lansdale, PA 19446 

 

Robin Ayres 
Susan Blue 
Kathy S. Briggs 
Genie M. Cancelliere 
Judith M. Clark 

Darlene G. Davis 
Robin H. Davis 
Maureen T. Finley 
Rosemary A. Garrity 
Ernest C. Hadrick 

Marianne C. Kaemmer 
Margaret B. Kleppinger 
Terry L. Morissette 
Maryjane C. Richmond 
David R. Willauer 



 
 

PA ASSOC. SCHOOL RETIREES 
MONT CO. CHAPTER 
PO BOX 182 
HARLEYSVILLE, PA 19435 
 

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 

DATES TO REMEMBER 
 

PASRðMONTGOMERY COUNTY 
 

2017ð2018 
 

  2017 November 2 Fall Luncheon, William Penn Inn 
   December 13 Executive Board Meeting, MCIU, 9:30 AM 
  2018 January10 Executive Board Meeting, MCIU, 9:30 AM 

   February 7 Executive Board Meeting, MCIU, 9:30 AM 
   March 7 Executive Board Meeting, MCIU, 9:30 AM 
   April 11 Executive Board Meeting, MCIU, 9:30 AM 
   May 3  ,  Spring Luncheon, William Penn Inn 
   June 11 Executive Board Meeting, MCIU, 9:30 AM 
 
 

All members are welcome and encouraged to attend any or all of the above events. For more 
information, contact our President, John Worthington at johnandruthy@hotmail.com or 
215,855,4847. 
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